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THE NATIONAL ASSEMBLY 

 

QUESTION FOR WRITTEN REPLY 

 

QUESTION NO. 2477  

 

Dr W J Boshoff (FF Plus) to ask the Minister of Trade, Industry and Competition:  

 

Whether, with reference to the reply by the Minister of Agriculture to question 1423 on 1 

November 2024, and considering that some of the Republic’s neighbouring countries 

have imposed temporary border closures on South African agricultural produce during 

their own seasonal harvests, he will consider a similar action to ensure the Republic’s 

agricultural and economic sustainability and reduce foreign competition at our own 

farmers’ cost during seasonal gluts of identifiable produce; if not, why not; if so, what are 

the relevant details? NW3882E 

 

REPLY: 

The import bans imposed by Botswana and Namibia on agriculture produce from South 

Africa is being addressed through both the Southern Africa Customs Union (SACU) 

institutions and bilaterally. SACU as a customs union promotes free flow of goods among 

SACU Members (Botswana, Eswatini, Lesotho, Namibia and South Africa). 

 

Botswana and South Africa have met at the Ministerial level and a follow-up meeting to 

find a solution is envisaged no later than February 2025 with the new Administration. 

Such an engagement is expected to include the Ministers of Trade and Industry and 

Ministers of Agriculture from both sides. The meeting is to consider practical ways to 

cooperate on horticultural products and thereby resolve the issue of the import bans and 

restrictions. Similar engagements with Namibia will also follow. 
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South Africa will also work with the two countries to discuss industrial cooperation, 

including in relation to agriculture and this is expected to promote regional industrial 

development on the basis of complementarities. In addition, the SACU Council of 

Ministers has agreed to prioritise the development of regional value chains that will 

enhance productivity in the SACU Agreement. This is expected to promote predictability 

in trade within the Union and reduce the risk of trade restrictions among Members. 

 

 

-END- 

 


